CTPO Minutes
April 5, 2022

Participants: Chad Davidson, Jodi Butler, Julie Kreiter, Marnie Baer, Zivit Blonder,
Heather MacDonald, Rhea Saffar, Nancy Frese, Randi LeBoyer, Julie Anne Hill, Tracey
Becker, Andrea Dalinka, Amy Feinstein

The March 2022 Minutes were unanimously passed by the Executive Board.

Julie Kreiter, Vice President:
Banquet:

Evite vs. hardcopy? Chad good with either. Evite chosen.

Randi will update about decor later.

Chad: plated meal is better/nicer.
CTPO president does short talk which revolves around leadership team.
Kelsey and Chad MC the evening. In the past there has been a program
including parents’ wishes for seniors (Larry Snyder did it in the past).
Superlatives, technical awards, senior recognition etc. (Julie)

No theme

AV needs: speaker, projector, podium, microphone, keyboard and amp.

Seating: tables of 10, random seating

Senior gifts:
Blankets are customary. Open to something different.
Kids at both banquets get both gifts. Choir gets blankets and theater
gets duffel bags.
$500. for gifts, breakdown- $350. Choir and $150 theater and crew

FPP points can be used towards this expense.

Nancy Frese, Governance:
The new slate:

President- Jodi Butler

VP- Zivit Blonder

Recording Secretary- Amy Feinstein

Treasurer- Kim McGarry (?)

Communications- Julie Kreiter & Jodi Butler

Fundraising- Tracey Becker & Christie Hartbarger

Governance- Nancy Frese

Membership- Rhea Saffar

Scholarship- Kim Luedtke & Randi LeBoyer

Concessions- Andrea Dalinka & Randi LeBoyer

Uniforms- Esther Kelley

Show Meals- Tracey Kelley

Rhea Saffar, Show meals:
Show meals:
Dengeos is fabulous! $9.00 a meal, we charge $10.
Awesome meeting with crew and cast.
Permission for senior posters in place.
Sunday afternoon between matinee and evening, Tarjan providing pizza,
will need volunteers for 6 nights of show meals and Sunday pizza.

Chad Davidson, Choir:
Shrek is going well!



Lou Malnati’s fundraiser information was passed out.
Upcoming events and info:
Concert in CPA and courtyard
Spring concert:
Need volunteers on hand because choir outfits will be turned in.
Meeting with Jason Markey for next year’s tour ( needs board approval)
Goody bags for incoming 8th graders. One of two notes will be included in bags;
they are to those who are entering the choir program and to those who might
consider being part of the program.

Julie Ann Hill, Theater:
Costume crew is terrific! They are learning costuming and sewing skills, alot to do!
Was at sectional and state group interp. Not hosting state this year but want to go.
Theater program taking serious enrollment hit in the fall.

Heather MacDonald, Treasurer:
FPP- points used for musical fee.
Current financials= $34,000. In bank account- $6,800. in FPP = $27,200.
The CTPO is in good shape.

Andrea Dalinka, Concessions:
Good to go for Shrek.
Discussion regarding Shrek concessions:
Randi- can do flowers, green and yellow roses, buy a bunch of 100 and sell for
$4.00 a rose. Publicize selling flowers or send an email to reserve flowers .
Randi and Andrea will talk.

Tracey Becker, Fundraising:

Lou Malnati’s dropped Monday and Tuesday. Coupons for frozen pizzas for $13.00.
No electronic payments, turn in $ and get back coupons (deep dish pizza) in 2
weeks. Can go to any Lou Malnati’s not only NBK.

Reposted on Instagram.
Sell from April 4th- April 21st. Orders are due the week of April 18th.

Open Mic Night:

6 volunteers signed up.
Zoom meeting to set up committees.
Solicit for donations and auction gifts.
Tracey and Andrea are putting a routine together (Maple) and expanding
invitation to entire Maple School.
Flyers are going up around the school.
What'’s sign up like for Open Mic Night?
Last minute, but kids are talking about it. (Chad)
Can we post on Variety Show classroom, pop up or email?
(Heather)
Reach out to Orchesis directors? (Jodi)
Mostly theater, choir and band kids participate, not sure if it's safe
for dancers in the lunchroom. (Chad)

No t-shirts for Open Mic Night.
Show is on May 14th at 6:45-10:00 pm in the student cafeteria.

Zivit Blonder, Scholarship:
The scholarship form is working.



Andrea, Liz, Nancy, Jodi, Kristi on committee.
They are due on April 22nd, that week the committee meets, then candidates goes to
teachers for their input.

Unfinished business:
Cast party for Shrek (Tracey):

Usually in someone’s home.

In the past people might have felt left out.

Should the CTPO find a venue at a nominal fee?
The Landmark: 10- 12pm, $20. per a kid in basement (Heather doesn’t
like idea because it sends the wrong message, also $20. is a lot for a
student, Chad in agreement, homey/comfy surroundings prefered)
Techny Prairie: $300. rental fee, food has to be brought in separately.

Who is going to supervise the night? Might need to be staff. (Chad)

Realistically, show will be done around 10:00. Kids probably won’t get to party

before 11:00.

It’s going to be a challenging situation for the CTPO to be a part of- ( Jodi and

Julie)

Perhaps pass out pizza/cookies in cafeteria after show. (Heather)

Tracey will research cast party and present information at next meeting.

Next CTPO meeting is May 3rd, 2022.



